
The reality is, We the People
live in a fantasy world

by Amil Imani

The reality is, We the People live in a fantasy world and are
under the assumption that everything will be all right. But it
won’t be. Who is right? We, individual Americans, often are
outmanned and outgunned against the powerful globalists who
are in charge. Lone Rangers win only in make-believe movies.
In real life, governments, institutions, and organizations are
the ones that prevail. They have the funds to buy the services
of the media and employ lawyers, politicians, and mercenaries
of all stripes.

Let us keep in mind that there are not many differences among
the D.C. Beltway elitist class politicians of either party.
The elitists have crafted their own version of the universe
and want you to see our world through their lenses, political
deception, and tactics that they have prescribed for you to
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see. Political elitists despise patriotic Americans as they
did the Tea Party activists. They have carefully manufactured
smoke and mirrors for their subjects where citizens think and
act as though they have political choices, thus perpetuating
the  myth  of  democratic  participation.  Commentator  Walter
Lippmann, on numerous occasions, spoke of this type of control
over the masses.

You  may  ask  yourself,  how  do  we  know  that?  Well,  it  is
obvious. Just ask yourself, why are the Muslim Brotherhood and
its affiliates like the Council on Islamic American Relations
(CAIR)  have  not  been  placed  on  the  list  of  terrorist
organizations? Most of us know that Islamic law is practiced
in some parts of the U.S., and we know that Sharia law is
incompatible with our laws and the U.S. Constitution. Again,
nothing has been done to stop it in its tracks! Islam, like
Communism, Nazism, and other isms, is ideological to its core.
It still retains its poisonous ideological connection with
Nazism and the Arabic version of Hitler’s Mein Kampf and its
fictitious propaganda.


